

UNIT 3: MY FRIENDS

A. PHONETICS

I. Put the words into two groups (/b/ and /p/).

biscuit	parents	ponytail	bit	blonde	picture
band	big	brown	picnic	play	bring

/b/	/p/

II. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others.

1. A. girl B. history C. television D. listen
2. A. home B. how C. go D. old
3. A. eat B. breakfast C. read D. teacher
4. A. school B. door C. stool D. room
5. A. sit B. engineer C. thirty D. window

B. VOCABULARY & GRAMMAR

I. Circle the odd one out.

1. A. tree B. restaurant C. grass D. flower
2. A. store B. museum C. friend D. hospital
3. A. beautiful B. bakery C. drugstore D. bookstore
4. A. town B. city C. country D. house
5. A. travel B. bike C. bus D. car

II. Choose the best answer.

1. I like to read "Muc Tim" very much. It's my _____ magazine.
A. nice B. quick C. funny D. favourite
2. My close friend, Mai, has a _____ face and _____ hair.
A. big - black B. small - short C. round - black D. short - long
3. My best friend is kind and _____. He often makes me laugh.
A. funny B. nice C. shy D. boring
4. My brother has _____ short _____ hair.
A. a - straight B. Ø - long C. Ø - curly D. a - black
5. On Sunday, Nam _____ his parents in the field as usual.
A. helps B. help C. is helping D. helping
6. Can you _____ me the apple, please?

- A. move B. pass C. have D. turn
7. Mai is _____ the phone, chatting _____ friends.
A. on - to B. on - on C. to - with D. to - to
8. She is always _____ at school, and helps other students with their homework.
A. hard B. hardly C. hard-working D. work hard
9. Diana is in the art club. She likes to paint pictures, and everyone enjoys them. She is very _____.
A. shy B. kind C. funny D. creative
10. On Saturday, Tom's parents _____ him _____ London to see the new film.
A. are taking - to B. taking - to
C. are going - to D. are going - in
11. Next summer, I am working as a _____ teacher in a village near Hoa Binh City.
A. good B. nice C. favourite D. volunteer
12. The Summer Camp is for students _____ between 10 and 15.
A. age B. aged C. aging D. ages
13. We are visiting a milk farm to see _____ they _____ milk, cheese, and butter.
A. why - do B. Ø - do C. how - make D. how - do
14. Linda has _____ hair and big _____ eyes.
A. blonde - small B. a black - blue
C. blonde - blue D. black - long
15. The film is very _____, and we can't see all of it.
A. exciting B. boring C. wonderful D. easy
16. Our class is going to _____ a picnic at the zoo on Saturday. Would you like to come with us?
A. have B. take C. pass D. go
17. It's _____ to go home. It's so late.
A. now B. sure C. time D. like
18. Please turn _____ the lights. The room is so dark.
A. with B. at C. in D. on
19. Can you _____ the tables and chairs _____ the next room? There are some more students.
A. move - to B. take - in C. move - in D. take - on
20. Daisy is very _____ to take the rest. She is a very good student.
A. kind B. confident C. friendly D. talkative

III. Fill in each blank with a suitable verb.

- What color _____ Nam's eyes?
- What _____ those?
- She _____ an oval face.
- _____ Mai's hair long or short?
- It _____ short.
- Ngan _____ short black hair.

6. What color _____ those bikes?
7. He _____ tall and thin.
8. Toan _____ an athlete. He _____ very strong.

IV. Give the correct form of verb at the simple tense and the continuous tense.

1. Sit down! A strange dog (run) to you.
2. My mom often (buy) meat from the butcher's.
3. My brothers (not/ drink) coffee at the moment.
4. Look! Those people (climb) the mountain so fast.
5. That girl (cry) loudly in the party now.
6. These students always (wear) warm clothes in summer.
7. What (you/ do) in the kitchen?
8. I never (eat) potatoes.
9. The 203 bus (set off) every fifteen minutes.
10. Tonight, we (not/go) to our teacher's wedding party.

V. Fill in each blank with the correct adjective from the box.

kind	boring	shy	funny	clever
friendly	talkative	creative	confident	hard-working

1. He's a little bit _____. He likes to talk a lot.
2. She always has a _____ smile with everyone.
3. Everyone is _____ to me. They often help me when I need.
4. It is _____ to sit on the plane with nothing to read.
5. She is very _____. She writes poetry and paints.
6. It's a really _____ film; everyone laughs a lot.
7. Children are often _____ at school and he always gets good marks.
8. He is often _____ of people they don't know.
9. The teacher wants the students to feel _____ about asking questions when they don't understand.
10. I'm not very _____ at Math. I often make mistakes in calculations.

C. READING

I. Read the text then give the correct form of verb.

It (0. be) is Sunday evening and my friends and I (1. be) Jane's birthday party. Jane (2. wear) a beautiful long dress and (3. stand) next to her boyfriend. Some guests (4. drink) wine or beer in the corner of the room. Some of her relatives (5. dance) in the middle of the room. Most people (6. sit) on chairs, (7. enjoy) foods and (8. chat) with one another. We often (9. go) to our friends' birthday parties. We always (10. dress) well and (11. travel) by taxi. Parties never (12. make) us bored because we like.

II. Read the passage carefully.

Nga is a good pupil. She is eleven. She is in grade 6. Every day, she gets up at six o'clock. After getting up, she washes her face, brushes her teeth. Then, she has breakfast with her family (her father, her mother and her brother). Her father is a doctor. He is forty- two years old. Her mother is a nurse. She is thirty- nine. Tam is her brother. He is a student. Nga goes to school after she gets dressed at 6.30. Her school is big. It has third floor and her classroom is on the second floor.

A. Choose True (T) or False (F)

Statements	True (T)	False (F)
1. Nga's father is a doctor.		
2. Nga goes to school at 6 o'clock.		
3. Her mother is a teacher.		
4. Tam is a student.		

B. Answer the questions.

- Which grade is Nga in?
.....
- What time does she get up?
.....
- Is her school big?
.....
- Where is her classroom?
.....

III. Read the text carefully then answer the following questions.

Loan is twelve years old. She is in grade 6. She lives in a house in the city with her mother, father and sister. Their house is next to a bookstore. In the neighborhood, there is a restaurant, a market and a stadium. Loan's father works in the restaurant. Her mother works in the market. Loan goes to school at six fifteen in the morning. She has classes from six forty-five to eleven.

- How many people are there in Loan's family?
→
- What is next to her house?
→
- What time do her classes start?
→
- What time do you go to school everyday?
→

D. WRITING

I. Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning to the first.

- Ex:** *There are twenty classes in our school*
→ *Our school has twenty classes.*

1. Our school has forty-two classrooms.
→ There
2. The bakery is to the left of my house.
→ My house
3. Mr Minh has a son, Trung.
→ Mr Minh
4. Trang is riding her bike to school.
→ Trang is going
5. Huyen walks to school every afternoon.
→ Huyen goes
6. Does your class have forty students?
→ Are?
7. That motorbike belongs to Mr Trung.
→ That is
8. Does your father cycle to work?
→ Does your father get?
9. He goes to work at seven fifteen.
→ He goes to work at a
10. This exercise is very difficult and he can't do it.
→ This exercise is too

II. Write the correct sentences using the cue words.

1. He/ often/ have/ breakfast/ late.
.....
2. You/ do/ the housework/ at the moment?
.....
3. I/ not/ go/ to school/ on weekends.
.....
4. John's girlfriend/ wear/ a red T-shirt/ now.
.....
5. They/ like/ beer or wine?
.....
6. What/ he/ usually/ do/ at night?
.....
7. The teacher/ never/ lose/ his temper.
.....
8. Why/ you/ listen/ to music/ loudly now?
.....

E. PRATICE TEST

I. Choose the right words to fill the blanks.

1. Her _____ name is Thi. (family/ full/ middle/ last)
2. I live _____ 24B Dinh Tien Hoang Street (in/ on/ to/ at)
3. How _____ is it from the hospital to the bus stop? (far/ long/ high/ much)
4. My father likes jogging, and _____ does my mother. (too/ so/ but/ when)
5. _____ a lovely view! (When/ How/ Where/ What)
6. They will _____ badminton next Sunday. (play/ to play/ playing/ plays)
7. Which is the _____ apartment? (best/ better/ most/ more)
8. Her date of birth is _____ November fourth. (at/ on/ in/ of)

II. Supply the correct form or tense of the verbs in the brackets.

1. Our friends _____ (come) here soon.
2. My father never _____ (drink) coffee.
3. I usually _____ to school by bike but tomorrow I _____ to school by bus. (go)
4. He _____ (visit) his grandparents next week.
5. Jane _____ (play) the piano at present.
6. We _____ (not invite) many friends to the party tonight.
7. I _____ (be) rich someday.
8. Hurry up! We _____ (wait) for you.

III. Make questions for the underlined words.

Ex: They are fine.

→ How are they?

1. His telephone number is 8 259 640.
.....
2. It's about two kilometers from my house to the movie theater.
.....
3. I will go camping next Sunday.
.....
4. Her date of birth is on August 21st.
.....
5. She will be fourteen on her next birthday.
.....
6. My father is an engineer.
.....
7. My address is 2/10B Ly Thuong Kiet Street.
.....
8. He works in a hospital.
.....

IV. Match the item in column A with the item in column B.

A	B	
1. What's his address?	a. I do, too.	1. _____
2. How will they go to the movie theater?	b. It's Nguyen.	_____
3. He watches TV every night.	c. 14 Nguyen Hue Street.	2. _____
4. What's her family name?	d. They will go by taxi.	_____
V. Change into Exclamatory sentence.		3. _____
1. The dinner is delicious.	_____	4. _____
2. She's a wonderful mother.	_____	_____
3. They're beautiful pictures.	_____	_____
4. The weather is very awful.	_____	_____

VI. Read the passage, then answer the questions.

Trung is a pupil in class 7A. His full name is Pham Quoc Trung. He is 13 years old now, but he will be 14 on his next birthday. Trung lives with his parents at 2/34 Nguyen Trai Street. Trung's house isn't large but it's very comfortable. It has a bright living room, two lovely bedrooms and a large, modern bathroom and kitchen. There is a small yard in front of his house. Trung's mother grows flowers in the yard. According to Trung, his house is the nicest house.

- 1. What does Trung do?
.....
- 2. What class is he in?
.....
- 3. What's his family name?
.....
- 4. What's his address?
.....
- 5. Is Trung's house big?
.....
- 6. How many rooms are there in his house?
.....
- 7. Is there a yard in front of his house?
.....
- 8. Are there any flowers in the yard?
.....